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INVERCARGILL  METHODIST  PARISH



2015
Congregational

Annual General Meeting


After the Morning Service

Sunday
11th October 2015


Please bring these reports with you


INVERCARGILL METHODIST PARISH

AGENDA FOR THE ANNUAL CONGREGATINAL MEETING

The Annual Congregational Meeting of the Invercargill Methodist Parish
will be held in the Lindisfarne Methodist Worship and Community Centre
after morning worship on Sunday October 11th 2015.


Welcome
Apologies
Greetings
Receive Reports as printed

ELECTION OF OFFICERS	
(The present office holders are on the Committee page in the AGM report)
Parish Chairperson
Parish Council Secretary
Parish Treasurer
Parish Stewards (to be announced)
Committee Convenors (The following committees will be rolled over and will appoint their own convenor who will become a member of the Parish Council. A list of current committee members is on the ‘committees’ page.)
	Worship & Education
	Pastoral & Outreach
	Finance, Property & Services
	

TWO Congregational Representatives to the Parish Council
Sacramental Steward Convenor
Recording Steward
Bulletin Editors


GENERAL BUSINESS


NOTES
1.  All the printed reports will be taken as read at the meeting.
2.  The practice has been for the minutes of the previous AGM to be received
at the next convenient Parish council Meeting and, therefore,
they are not presented a year later.

















Pastoral/Outreach Committee (2014/5)	Pastoral Care Team (2014/15)

Raewyn Birss (Convenor)				Dorothy King (Convenor)
Rev. Peter Taylor					Rev. Peter Taylor
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							Raewyn Birss
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Ian Findlay (Convenor)				Carol McKenzie (Convenor)
Rev. Peter Taylor					Rev. Peter Taylor - Minister
Eddie Bremer						Anne Stoddart – Lay Preacher
Ian Findlay (secretary)				Doug Brown – Lay Preacher
David Little						Neil Salter - Education
Cam McCulloch					Beth Gibbs – Education (Secretary)
Murray Gibbs				
Bryon King
Fin Collie

Also involved with property matters:		Current Office Holders:
Daphne Salter						Parish Chairperson	Peter Taylor
Tony Weston						Parish Secretary	Verna Eason
Alan Taylor						Parish Treasurer	David Little



Parish Stewards		Carol McKenzie
				Betty Snell
				Eddie Bremer
Congregational Reps.	Mags Kelly
				Margaret Brass
				Nicol Macfarlane
Sacramental Steward	Betty Snell
Recording Steward		Margaret Brass
Bulletin Editors		Peter Lankshear
				Margaret Brass
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Presbyter’s Report to the AGM 2015

As a presbyter I am called to lead the parish in its overall mission. It is a role that I have known for many years now, both in the UK, where I was a minister for 24 years, and here in NZ (another 9 years so far). What I find interesting is how the nature of the work changes and how styles of leadership vary.
Some presbyters are known for their pastoral work, in the church and in the community, others have a strong preaching ministry, whilst yet others are good at teaching, leading worship, organising, or encouraging the people to new work. No one presbyter can do all this with equal efficiency, and I have found my role changing from parish to parish.
It has struck me in more recent years that one main task of a presbyter, often forgotten amongst the more obvious roles, is to be a theological resource. It is the presbyter who has the gift of time to study and trained to think deeply about what is read, to make sense of others’ thoughts and see how and where they can be expressed.
So I confess to spending some time reading theological books of all sorts, books about preaching, Jesus, the mission of the church, etc. I do so unashamedly, and try to offer some of that thinking back to the parish and synod, through sermons, study groups, talks, preachers meetings, synod gatherings, even the odd pieces in the bulletin. I am happy to discover ways of sharing these insights, so if you have new ideas let me know. 
The other thing I wish to mention is the nature of leadership. Some leaders (in the church and in the wider world) use their status to seek personal glory, like being in charge, being the puppet master and in the process getting their own way; this is often disguised as ‘this is God’s way’, but do not be fooled. When we look at Jesus we see a different way, one of humble service. Jesus knew his true worth, had profound power, but did not use either for his own ends. We see on the cross both the nature of his service and what it cost him to exercise it that way.
As a parish at our AGM we look for new leadership within the parish organisation, and I for one seek a similar attitude to Jesus, but without the need for crucifixion! We are a team at Lindisfarne, and whilst I might have a special role it is not superior to others. We are all in this together and need all the gifts God has given us, so if you have something to offer do not wait to be asked. 

Two other matters of note:
1. In 2015 I have been the sole Superintendent for the Otago-Southland Synod of the Methodist Church. This has meant more time away from Parish work. This year I have had to deal with Synod agendas, trying to find a presbyter for one parish, conducting a 5 year review of another parish, meeting with all the retired presbyters, and meeting heads of other regional churches, amongst other things.  Thankfully the synod has reimbursed the parish for at least some of this work but it has meant you seeing a little less of me. 
2. June and July saw me on Long Leave and I am very grateful both for the opportunity and all those who helped out including Rev Alan Webster from Christchurch. It was good both for Alan, who has been away from parish ministry for over a year, and for us as we experienced a different style of worship and leadership.

Peter Taylor 




Invercargill Methodist Parish
Report on the Accounts for the year ended 30 June 2015

Attached are the Annual Accounts for our Invercargill Parish the year ended 30 June 2015.
 
The Financial reporting Act 2013 is now law and, changes have also been made to the Charities Act 2005 that makes it mandatory for registered charities to produce financial statements in this format that comply with the Financial Reporting Act.

 The attached accounts are prepared under the Accrual Accounting regime which involves the charging of depreciation on assets so as to reflect the reduction in value due to use and age, and also, the bringing into account of everything relating to the activities of the Parish within the twelve months under review.

The accounts for the twelve months to 30 June 2015 record a deficit of $55,462 (2014 year, a deficit of $46,191), however when we look at these results before deducting the non-cash item of depreciation, the actual operating result for 2015 is a deficit of $9,270 (2014 a deficit of $605)

By and large this is a satisfactory result given the economic times we are experiencing, however I would like to comment on the following:

It is good to note that our main source of funding, - Offerings and Pledged Giving, is only down by $2,482 on last year.
We should remind parishioners that the IRD tax rebate system is something that can be claimed and gifted back to the parish.

Another important income source for the parish is Affordables and this year, the “downtime” and removal costs caused by the move to the new site together with higher rental costs have resulted in net income from the activity being down $8,811 on last year.    

The Parish properties have run close to budget and various maintenance issues have been addressed during the year.

Parish Council has adopted a 2016 operating budget before depreciation of $19,039 deficit (2015 $20,930 deficit).
This result however is a “worse-case scenario” and we are looking forward to another  positive and challenging year ahead, which we pray we will find to be satisfying, rewarding and fulfilling.

 David Little.
Parish Treasurer
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Worship and Education Committee Annual Report 2015.

Education: -Kids Club:

The number and ages of children regularly attending Kids Klub this year has meant that we only have one group and often the Creche children with their rostered person have joined in with Kids Klub so the group we have are from 5 – 11 years approximately. They are a small but keen group who want to know about the Lord and how to live as Christians in today's World.
Peter organised the themes for Church and Kids Klub for 2015 and Carol has organised the Roster for Kids Klub and sorted the lesson material for the themes. The Creche Roster is part of the overall Church Roster now. 
This Kids Klub /Worship link has worked well as the Themes can be discussed by all and shared. We are now looking forward to continuing this for 2016.
Some very successful Fun Sundays have also been organised. These are now held on the first Sunday after the term starts to ensure the children can be there to take part.
Kids Club has continued to run well and has been a great learning experience for our children. A big thank you to all who have aided in any way with the vital role of teaching our children and supporting and nurturing our children in the Creche.
Thank you also to Raewyn and the Choir for involving Kids Klub in their end of year presentation. We did this because we only have a few children but it worked well.
If you feel you would like to play a part in this vital role of our Church please talk to Carol McKenzie about it. We are specially looking for someone to approach and organise the people and the rosters for those taking Kids Klub each term.

Study Groups:

The Monday night group has continued to meet and has been using and enjoying material from “Taking Flight “written by Andrew Gamman which replaces “ 10 Minutes on a Tuesday” and material prepared by Peter eg. the Advent, Lenten and Colour studies . Thank you to Nicol for his Leadership of this group.
Peter has also provided material for and led Advent study groups starting in November for 4 weeks and for Lenten Study groups. 
Thanks to those who organise or host these groups. If you are interested in a study group please contact one of the Parish Stewards.
Peter also planned and led a very successful Quiet Day held at and hosted by him at 167 Wilton St. 

Worship:

The past year has continued to be a busy one for Peter and the Lay Preachers  as they have continued to fill the Preaching Plan so that we have been able to continue to minister at Lindisfarne and in Bluff and Riverton. Peter and the preachers have met a few times in the year both to fill the details of the preaching plan and to share experiences of preaching and do some study together. This is valuable not just for all the preachers but stimulates them all in their important ministry.

As from February 2015 Peter is now the sole Superintendent of the Otago / Southland Methodist Synod which brings with it added roles and responsibilities and we need to continue to pray for and support him in this role. 
Peter was on Compassionate Leave in November / early December 2014 while he returned to the UK to be with his sister Grace who was ill. Our sincere Sympathy is extended to Peter, Sharon, Aidan and Ross on Grace's passing. We were privileged to have met Grace and Peter's Mother when they were out in New Zealand on holiday.
Peter was on his 8 weeks Long Service Leave in June / July and he was able to secure the services of the Rev Alan Webster for this time as relief minister. This took pressure off us all and was insightful for both us and Alan.

We thank Murray, Joan and Doug for taking Services at the Rest Homes when they are able.
Murray and Joan Farley have decided to retire as Lay Preachers, Joan after more than 25 years and Murray more than 50 years. What sterling service they both have given and how many people have been moved closer to the Lord through their preaching. They have both given tirelessly in their work and Thank You seems inadequate but is heartfelt. We wish them both all the very best and continue to hold them in our hearts and prayers. 

Thank you to all who have served so well on the Worship and Education Committee during the past year. Thank you to Beth Gibbs for her great job as Minute Secretary. Thank you also to Mags Kelly who continues to organise the Prayer Book Roster for Services. 
We have been privileged to have Rachael Masterton and Judy Johnson as guest preachers and they have added another dimension to our services. Thank you also to our LEG's Group and the Men of our Church led by Hartley Hare for their Worship Services this year. A special thanks goes to Anne, Neil and Nicol as they continue their ministry through their Lay Preaching at Lindisfarne, Bluff, Riverton and at Rest Homes. 

We also wish to thank the Organists, Band and Choir for their Musical input, the Control room staff, the Sacramental Stewards, those on the Flower Roster and the other Duty Rosters for the love and support you have extended to the Worship team during this last year. 
We offer a special thank you to Peter for his Ministry within the Lindisfarne Parish which is appreciated and valued by us all and we thank Sharon for her continued support and roles within our Church.

Carol McKenzie
Convenor


Choir

President’s Report 2015

2014 / 2015 has been a steady year once again of practices and taking part in the Sunday services.

Raewyn continues to be an inspirational leader of the choir and only rarely has to call on the very able services of Margaret and Fay to play for the choir.

On August 24th the choir all went to Rowena Jackson armed with flowers and afternoon tea as a thank you to Hazel for all the wonderful work she did playing for church and particularly the choir. It was a lovely time of fellowship.

The choir has maintained regular numbers throughout the year and more recently it has been nice to see the addition of members:- Anne Donaldson, Graeme Amos, Jemma McArthur, Christine Frame and Dot Anderson – a nice addition to all parts of the choir.

Thanks again to all the members for their dedication and to Raewyn for leading us.

Carolyn McDonald 


Property, Finances and Services Committee
Report for 2015 Annual General Meeting

A full year of regular meetings and good results.

The financial accounts are separately attached and show a steady result considering the impact of the relocation of Affordables.

The Affordables shop relocated operation to the newly leased premises of 85 Miller Street earlier in the year. The move was handled skilfully by a group of enthusiastic ladies led by Carolyn Clearwater. To assist entry to the shop an “access ramp” is being constructed and should be available by the end of August for use by wheelchairs and mothers with prams etc. Sales are growing but more is needed to meet the new cost structure.

The rented properties have been fully tenanted all year and are in good condition. Regular maintenance has occurred.

The Community Centre has been well supported during the year but some changes of hirers has occurred and income has reduced slightly – the market for halls / meeting rooms is very competitive.

The committee members have given more time than usual to church activities e.g. Affordables and I thank them for their efforts.

Ian Findlay, Convenor
30/08/2015


Affordables

Report to 2015 AGM from Affordables

Shop turnover and profit during 2014/2015 was reduced. However the shop shifted from Centre Street to Millar Street which resulted in a three week closure. The new location has experienced lower throughput which is likely to continue for some time as customers find our new location and/or we attract new customers.

The new location is smaller than Centre Street but works well. It is not yet fully developed. A final larger room is not yet operational and the ramp is only just being completed as we write this report.

Currently we are fairly well serviced by volunteers but an emergency volunteer would be helpful.

Health and safety: We have addressed the new regulations. We understand the Church is producing a roadshow on this issue and we will attend it when it comes to Invercargill.

We are very grateful for the significant assistance we received at the time of the shift from Centre Street. We could not have achieved the shift without this assistance and we thank everyone involved. We are also very grateful for the people who purchased items for the shop at the time of the shift and donated them. Our challenge now is to build the business back up over the next two years to bring it back to being a contributor of funding to the Church as well as providing a source of cheap clothing and other items for our customers.

Carolyn Clearwater
Shop Manager
1/9/15



Lindisfarne Methodist Women’s Fellowship

Annual Report: From July 2014  -  2015
This is the tenth Annual Report
Of the fellowship – held on the 1st Thursday of each month

We have a membership of 18 with an average of 12 attending each month. Betty leads the Meetings with Executives taking turns with Devotions.

July 03	AGM Leader Mrs Dorothy King welcomed 14 members and Rev. Peter Taylor, Chairman for the afternoon.
August	 	Celebrated 50 years of MWF with guests
Sept 04	Our first change in Venue and went out to Vickery Court rest home where some of our members live. Each member brought along a favourite scarf and shared a special story behind it.
 Oct 02	Dorothy King and Betty Snell used their talents to demonstrate what you can do with flowers.
Nov 06	We met at Cheeky Llama, Queens Park where afternoon tea was served. Beth Gibbs and Betty Snell attended Richmond Grove Christmas Service.
Dec 04	Rev Peter Taylor led Devotions at this, our Christmas Meeting, where members shared poems or items with Christmas theme. Afterwards all enjoyed a lovely afternoon tea.
					2015
Feb 05	Members shared Christmas and holiday memories as well as summer visits for our first meeting.
March 05	Rona Closbie spoke about Khartoum in Sudan, staying with friends and the intense heat. Dorothy King, Judith Day and Betty Snell took part in World Day of Prayer Service at Holy Trinity. - ‘Bahamas’.
April 05	Nancy Burnett spoke about her involvement with “Marine Reach”, youth  
May 14	Rev Peter Taylor spoke to us about John Mark – gospel writer. Betty Snell and Dorothy King went to NCW Annual meeting with guest Philippa Smith (auditor deputy)
June 11	We went to Peacehaven rest home where some of our members are and held meeting in a nice cosy room. We shared our favourite verses or stories, very interesting.
Our special thank you to all who have helped to make our meetings interesting and enjoyable. 
Elsie Gettings, our patient at Wakari Hospital, Dunedin. Members keep in touch with Elsie each month by writing and sending her a $5.00 gift.
We were sad to farewell Iris Thompson, who has been a member for many years. She has gone to Gore to be near her family.
We welcomed Olive Ladbrook, from Bluff Church and she is now living at Peacehaven.
A thank you to;	 Eleanor Jillings	Mission News
			Betty Snell		NCW
			Beth Gibbs		Treasurer who has taken care of our finances
A big thank you to Ron Taylor, our popular van driver.

Betty Snell	
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Lindisfarne Ladies Evening Group (LEGs)

Report for Congregational Annual General Meeting 2015. 

LEG's meet on the first Tuesday of the Month at 7.45pm, usually in the Lounge at Lindisfarne. Our meetings begin with Devotions followed by our business meeting then we have a Guest Speaker or activity arranged by the hostesses for that month and we finish with supper and fellowship. Our Annual Meetings are held in June each year with a Dinner.

We have had an interesting year with an average of 12 members at each meeting and have welcomed new members during the year. 

We have continued to have interesting and informative speakers including:

· Les Ladbrook a very keen photographer and fly fisherman who shared tips on taking great photos.
· Making Christmas Cards for our Church family.
· Preparing for and taking a Church Service in November.
· We enjoyed Dessert and Coffee at the Kiln. 
· Diana Hosted and Tracy Pasco from the Invercargill Library spoke to us and it was exciting to learn of all that is happening at the Library for people of all ages to be involved in. 
· A fascinating visit to Awarua Communications Museum to the Little Regal Theatre that Brendon has been part of setting up. What a beautiful place it is. Brendon shared information on the building, the land and the Trustee that runs it all and then we watched four old movies. We will be back in the future.
· We went to Thai Saigon for our Annual Meeting Dinner. 
· We also held a meeting at Daphne and Neil's house and Neil shared an insight into cruises by sharing photos of their recent cruise. Think there may be a few more cruising in future. 
· Dean Chalmers – Senior Fire Station Officer gave us a very informative talk on Fire Safety and preparing for and taking the Spring Flower Service in September. 

During the year we were pleased to be able to donate $200 each to The Fred Hollows Foundation, Ronald McDonald Family Room in Invercargill and the 1000 Day Trust. 

Our current Office Bearers are: 
Carol McKenzie – President
Raewyn Birss – Vice President
Daphne Salter – Secretary / Treasurer.


Craft Group Report

There are 9 very keen people who turn up regularly to our morning. The last six months we are only meeting fortnightly and we are a very caring group.


Pastoral Care Team Report

Pastoral Team are: Rev. Peter, Hilda, Daphne, Joan, Murray, Verna, Mags, Betty, Carol & Dorothy, Muriel, Stephanie

This group is a team of the wider Outreach / Pastoral Committee.

This group have met regularly to:
· Update the pastoral list;
· Care for individuals;
· Provide lunch following the Mid-Week Services;
· Distribute some food to shut-in folk and to others in need;
· Oversee Prayer Chain;
· Van and delivery of Bulletins;
· Home Communion
· Cards are sent by Stephanie on all occasions – we thank Stephanie.
We had two special events during the year:
1. Quiet Day at Wilton Street in May;
2. We were entertained by pupils from St Johns School at a mid-week service;
We welcome Amanda Hare who is now the contact person for Meals on Wheels.

We would like to encourage all of our congregation to be ‘pastors of care’ to our members and the community that we interact with.

Dorothy King   
Convenor

Outreach / Pastoral

Committee:	Rev Peter Taylor, Margaret Brass, Raewyn Birss, Fay Brown, Dorothy King, Judith Stevens, Daphne Salter, Betty Snell, Noeline Collie

Our committee has a bi-monthly meeting held the first Tuesday in the month at 6.30pm, and is an open meeting to anyone who would like to come and join us.
We have combined meetings with the Pastoral Team. (Pastoral also have separate meetings when required).  Reported separately.

We have this year
· Given grants to:
· The Southland Interchurches Council for Hospital Chaplaincy
· Churches Education Commission Southland Trust (Bible in School)
· Southland Tertiary Chaplaincy
This will be our final year for giving these donations.
· Looked and worked with the Strategic Plan in areas that concern us.  The Craft Group, Sit and be Fit and Story Room are now run independently of the church.
· We have also continued to support and aid our Outreach and pastoral activities in Brown Bags, Friday Club.  We applied for and received $500 from the “Let the Children Live” Methodist project to go towards supporting Friday Club.  An article on this venture was in the September Touchstone. The mid-week lunches and church service are also supported by our combined groups.
· Our fundraising activities have included sales of food wrap, foil and baking paper, making and selling cheese rolls, Treats and Treasures Day, with our yearly Garage Sale coming up at the end of October.
· We have initiated some new ideas to support congregational members and also for their enjoyment.  We have made offers to members who require shopping companions, our mid-winter dinner had a different focus where people could contribute food if they wished, a small group attended “Phantom of the Opera” together and we had soup lunches in September, a big thank you to our hosts for this event.  A list of various activities has been made up and will be offered on a regular basis.
· We have also designed and approved cards for the church which can be used for thank yous, best wishes, etc. for those who are writing on behalf of the congregation
· We are working with the Property Committee in applying for funding for a defibrillator for the church and planning a training session for those who would be interested in learning how to use it.
I would like to thank my committee for continually supporting me through this year and always being positive about new ideas and ventures.  Their willingness to help and the help of all the volunteers within our congregation in working towards the well-being of the church is very much appreciated and never taken for granted.

Convenor:	Raewyn Birss


OUTREACH GROUPS 1st JULY 2014 – 30th JUNE 2015

BROWN BAGS
Brown Bags are one-off emergency food parcels issued through care agencies such as Womens Refuge, Nga Kete Matauranga Pounamu and Rape Crisis. Over the past financial year 86 have been issued.
Special Christmas parcels were distributed through “our” schools to 16 families (74 people) in particular need.
We are very grateful to those of our congregation who make donations specifically for this work, including those who regularly put food or money in the basket each Sunday.


FRIDAY CLUB
Friday Club is held monthly for children aged about 7 to 12. They listen to a story, play games and do a craft activity such as decorating sunhats, making potato people, arranging flowers in a noodle box and making floral wrapping paper. The meeting finishes with a two-course sit-down meal. Over the past financial year numbers attending have ranged from 32 to 14, with an average of 22 children. In all 53 children have attended at least once. They are aided by two teams of adult helpers, one with the children and the other preparing the meal. We are very grateful to all who help, including those who have made generous donations to help with the costs. 
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